
 
 
 

CITY OF GOOSE LAKE 
 CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

December 16, 2021 
 

Mayor Ken Schoon called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Council Members present included:   
Jan Bormann, Josh Spain, Rhonda Lorenzen, and Darrin Farrell. Absent: Mike Mattis.   M/S, Spain-Bormann 
moved to adopt the agenda as presented. On roll call, carried unanimously.  M/S, Farrell-Lorenzen moved to 
approve the consent agenda.  On roll call, carried unanimously.  The consent agenda includes minutes of the 
November 18, 2021 regular meeting, the Special meeting for Oath of Office on December 9, 2021, the treasurer’s 
report, financial reports, and the following new bills. 
 

Alliant Utilities                 1578.96  Preston Ambulance services                            45.90 
Preston Telephone    249.21  Cenady Soenksen-deliver newsletter                 20.00 

 TIAA Bank-copier lease fee   122.91  Clinton County Sheriff’s contract fee                  846.25 
 Employee Salaries                2124.46  Lectronic’s – monthly monitoring                           40.00
 Republic Services – hauling fee  1520.96  Water Services, Inc.-water operations            368.63 

IPERS – November wage report     442.23  Legacy Fire Apparatus-pumper repairs              12192.16 
 Meyer Pest Control       35.00  Iowa Rural Water Assoc. – annual dues    225.00 
 Dwaine Levein-reimburse mileage 195.00 Origin Design – planning phase of WWTP proj.   1373.25 
 Clinton Co. Auditor-elections 1275.84  First Central State Bank – interest on loan   365.50 
 Ken Schoon  - Mayor’s wages  992.90  Eastern IA Propane – fuel     720.08  
 Josh Spain – Council wages  517.16  Mike Mattis – Council wages       484.37 
 Jan Bormann – Council wages  581.80  Rhonda Lorenzen – Council wages    548.94 
 Darrin Farrell – Council wages  323.22  CertaSite – annual fire extinguisher inspection   220.00 
 State Hygienic Lab – water test    13.50  QC Analytical – wastewater testing    178.00 
 The Observer – publishing  415.34  Bernie’s Htg. & Cooling – furnace repair    135.25 
  
Expenses November were General $4747.76, RUT $826.61, County Contributions $0.00, Local Option Sales Tax 
$500.00, ARPA $0.00, Water $5237.64, SRF Sinking Fund $883.75, Water Trust $0.00, Sewer $6309.68, Sewer Sinking 
Fund $0.00, Garbage $1857.43.  Revenues for November were General $6953.83, RUT $1423.47, County Contribution 
$0.00, Local Option Sales Tax $5902.49, ARPA $0.00, Water $5732.82, Water Trust $0.00, SRF Sinking Fund $3000.00, 
Sewer $4001.66, Sewer Sinking Fund $1500.00 Garbage $2007.60.   
 
The monthly Sheriff’s report was sent in by Sheriff Bill Greenwalt.  There were 54:26 total hours logged for the 
month; 27 calls for service; 4 citations or warnings; 1 case reported.  Marty Jahn, Water Operator, presented a report 
on the Water Department stating the monthly reports and tests have been sent to the DNR.  Jahn also stated there 
were no locates during the month, one water shut-off is still off for non-payment.  There was no report on the 
Wastewater plant.   
Fire Chief Kevin Cain sent a report on the activities of the Fire Department.  Council Member Farrell presented that 
report.  Since the middle of November, the Fire Department responded to 5 calls requiring firemen to respond and 
3 EMS calls in or around Goose Lake. Farrell noted the pumper truck that was in for repairs has now been returned 
and was used the very same night it was returned to aid the Charlotte Fire Department.  Farrell added that not all 
of the repairs have been completed on the pumper truck, there will be additional parts added when they arrive. 
Elections were held within the Fire Department with the following results: Chief Kevin Cain, Asst. Chief Matt Cain, 
2nd Asst. Chief Darrin Farrell, Lt. Adam Cain and Lt. Alex Sellnau. 
 
Council Member Jan Bormann stated the Senior Citizens met for their monthly card playing session.  There were 22 
participants playing cards.  Bormann handed a card to the Mayor from the Senior Citizens.  Mayor Schoon read the 
card aloud and accepted the $75.00 from the Goose Lake Senior Citizens for their use of the Community Center 
throughout the year.   Ken Schoon finished replacing light bulbs at city hall.  Mayor Schoon also stated Dwaine 
Schroeder has put fence posts in the park and he will put up a snow fence.   
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Judy Buntemeyer was in the audience to address the Mayor and Council on the use of cameras and recording 
devices by the city, on city property.   
 
Mayor Schoon stated he called and left messages for Jerry Giddings regarding the repair of a fire hydrant on 
O’Brian Street.  Mr. Giddings had previously worked on this hydrant and it is currently not working.  Mayor 
Schoon stated that Mr. Giddings has not got back with him yet.  Marty Jahn stated he spoke with Troy Sheldon 
from Utility Equipment Company and he may be interested in looking at the hydrant.   
 
M/S, Farrell-Spain moved to approve the 2022 City Council Meeting list, noting that additional meetings may be 
required for work sessions or projects.  On roll call, carried unanimously. 
 
In other, Mayor Schoon stated he has been working with Marty Jahn regarding the request for additional funds for 
work done doing locates, water shut-offs and water main breaks.  Council was given the information to think over 
and the item will be re-visited at the next Council meeting as an agenda item. 
 
M/S, Bormann-Lorenzen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 pm.  On roll call, carried unanimously.  The next 
regular meeting will be held on January 20, 2022 at 7:00 pm at City Hall in Goose Lake.   
 
 
 
 
 _______________________________________                                                ___________________________________ 
 Kendell R. Schoon,  Mayor                   Teresa Lindstrom,   City Clerk 


